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The International Code Council (ICC) is a membership association dedicated to building safety,
fire prevention, and energy efficiency. The International Codes, or I-Codes, published by ICC,
provide minimum safeguards for people at home, at school and in the workplace. Building
codes benefit public safety and support the industry’s need for one set of codes without
regional limitations. The International Code Council also publishes the International Energy
Conservation Code (IECC), which is referenced in the Energy Independence and Security Act
(EISA) of 2007, and is a national requirement in section 410 of the American Recovery and
Reinvestment Act of 2009. Fifty states and the District of Columbia have adopted the I-Codes at
the state or jurisdictional level. Federal agencies including the Architect of the Capitol, General
Services Administration, National Park Service, Department of State, U.S. Forest Service and the
Veterans Administration also enforce the I-Codes for the facilities that they own or manage.
The Department of Defense references the International Building Code for constructing military
facilities, including those that house U.S. troops, domestically and abroad. Puerto Rico and the
U.S. Virgin Islands enforce one or more of the I-Codes.

The International Code Council (ICC) was established



International, Inc. (BOCA), International Conference of Building Officials (ICBO), and Southern
Building Code Congress International, Inc. (SBCCI). Since the early part of the last century, these
non-profit organizations developed three separate sets of model



ICC believes that since 43 states have currently adopted some version of the IFC at either the state or
local levels, that adding the 2006 or 2009 IFC as an additional “deemed to comply” method of
demonstrating compliance will achieve several positive benefits conistent with the mission and purpose
of OSHA: increased compliance by employers, increased flexibility for employers, lower cost for
employeers to demonstrate compliance, and finally, a higher level of protection for workers in facilities
that demonstrate compliance with the requirements of the IFC.

NFPA, by its opposition to allowing a second compliance alternative for employers, appears to be
substituting its proprietary interests for those of employers, facility owners and operators, and
employees. NFPA apparently seeks to gain by OSHA fiat what it has been unable to accomplish in the
public marketplace — acceptance and use of the NFPA 101 Life Safety Code. In steadily increasing
numbers, states that have considered both the NFPA Life Safety Code and the ICC International Fire
Code (IFC), have chosen the IFC. The IFC meets the needs of the business community, the code
enforcement



The ICC stands ready to asssist OSHA in its mission of enhancing worker safety, as that mission is



